
Bishop Regina Hassanally

I am often asked what my vision for the synod is, and my reply is always the same: that we
would be a people walking together for the sake of the proclamation of the gospel of Jesus
Christ. I know that how we live into that proclamation in our particular communities and
congregations will change with the resources we have and the context in which we serve.
How we proclaim is nuanced, but what we proclaim (the gospel!) is unified and unchanged.

It seems fitting to pause, reflect upon, and give thanks for all the ways the Spirit has invited
us into this holy vocation of proclamation in 2021.

For the first time ever, the Southeastern Minnesota Synod hosted a one-day digital Synod
Assembly. We learned some things along the way. Overall, the Assembly was a success: we
accomplished necessary business, heard from ministry partners, celebrated some
milestones, and cast our sight toward the coming year. It is our hope and plan to meet in
person for Synod Assembly in 2022. We will, of course, make adjustments as necessary.

As COVID ebbs and flows, so too has our ability to gather in person. We have continued to
take full advantage of all digital and hybrid options, and, as we have been able, we’ve had in-
person gatherings, too. 2021 allowed us to host gatherings for pastors and deacons new to the
synod, retired rostered ministers and spouses, and candidates for ordained ministry.

Pastors, deacons, and church professionals were able to gather for a few days this fall to
explore together the theme of Embracing Sabbath. The learnings that happened during that
retreat are already being shared in congregations across the synod.

While our ability to physically visit our global partners has been hindered, our connections
with them remain strong. We have continued regular conversation and partnership with our
siblings in Colombia, South Sudan, Tanzania, and ministries at our southern border.

The greatest joy of 2021 has been being present with congregations again. The Office of the
Bishop staff and I have delighted in worshipping with you on Sunday mornings, enjoying
outdoor fellowship and festivities over the summer months, and sitting around meeting
room tables as we discern the work of God together.

It is my fervent hope that in 2022 our ability to gather together will only increase and that we
will continue on the road of gospel proclamation together.

In Christ,2
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